(FDCH Sponsoring Organization’s Letterhead)

SAMPLE LETTER TO PROVIDERS FOR CLAIMING PROVIDER’S OWN
Dear Provider,

This letter pertains to you if you wish to establish eligibility as a Tier I home in the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) or if you wish to claim meals served to your own child in this program.  

Establishing Eligibility as a Tier I Home 

A two-tiered structure was established, effective July 1, 1997.  In order to qualify for the higher Tier I rate for meals served to children enrolled in your day care program, you must either:  1) be located in an area of economic need as determined by school enrollment or census data or 2) establish individual economic need through the CACFP process of application for free and reduced price meals.  The latter requires your completion of the attached Income Eligibility Application, which must be submitted to our agency for approval.  If we determine that the application may be classified as eligible for free or reduced price meals, you will qualify for Tier I reimbursement. 

If you do not live in an area established as one of economic need and choose not to complete this form, or do not qualify for free or reduced price meals, you will still receive reimbursement for CACFP meals served to enrolled children at the lower Tier II rate.

Reporting Household Income to Qualify as a Tier I Home

As indicated above, if you do not live in are area established as one of economic need, you must complete the attached Free and Reduced Price Meals Family Application. On this form, you must report all household income, not just your day care business income. 

We are required by law to verify the information stated on your application. If you cared for children in your home during the last tax year, you must attach a copy of your most recent tax return.  The IRS 1040 submitted must be a copy of the form that had been filed with the IRS.  For your own income from your child care business, you must include Schedule C with your income tax return.

If you have only recently started a day care business, or if your previous tax year does not reflect your current household income, you may submit documentation for last month. If submitting documentation of your gross income for last month, you must include an income and expense statement for that month so that we can verify your net business income. 

If you have already been classified as a Tier I home because your home is located in an area determined to be economically eligible, you do not have to complete this form unless you would like to also claim meals served to your own child.

Establishing Eligibility for Meals Served to Your Own Child
You must complete this form if you wish to claim CACFP meals served to your own child.  If you are determined to be eligible, you may claim meals served to your own child under thirteen years of age, only when meals are served at a meal service to other enrolled children in your program.

Please note that completion of this form is required for all providers who wish to claim meals served to their own children or foster children.  Even if you live in an area determined to be economically eligible, the regulations require that you establish eligibility for your child through completion of the income eligibility application if you wish to claim meals served to them.   Our agency may verify the income information you submit, but is not required to do so in this circumstance.  In this circumstance, do not submit verification information unless we specifically ask you to do so.

Instructions For Completing the Income Eligibility Application

If you receive food stamps or benefits under the West Virginia Temporary Assistance to Needy Families (TANF), complete Part 2A of the application form by listing either of these case numbers.  Sign and date Part 4 of the form.  If you do not participate in either of these programs, you must complete Section 2C of the form.  You should include your total current household income by source and the names of all household members.  You must also sign and date the form in Part 4. The Department of Agriculture defines a household as a group of related or unrelated individuals who are living as one economic unit (i.e. sharing living expenses).  Therefore, the income reported on the application must include the gross income of all members of your household, by source, and the net income for your child care business.  If last month’s income does not accurately reflect your circumstances, you may provide a projection of your current annual income, using last year’s income as a basis, if no significant changes have occurred.  

For providers wishing to claim foster children living in their residence, there is a special section to complete.  You should complete Parts 3 and 5 only.  A foster child who is the legal responsibility of the welfare agency or court may be certified as eligible for free meals regardless of your household income.  If you have a foster child, please contact our office for additional information before completing the application.

Please be sure to sign and date this application form in Part 4.  Free and reduced eligibility status is effective for the entire year, regardless of changes in the household’s income status.  Participants are always at liberty to apply for benefits throughout the year.  Also, please ensure that all parts of the application which pertain to you, as directed on the application, have been fully completed.  The application cannot be approved unless it contains complete documentation.  If you have any questions regarding proper completion of the application, please contact our office for assistance.

Confidentiality
The information included in this application is confidential.  This information may only be made available to designated representatives of our agency, representatives of USDA, or representatives of the General Accounting Office.

Nondiscrimination Statement
In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English. 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1) MAIL: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

 (2)FAX: (202) 690-7442; or  

(3) EMAIL:program.intake@usda.gov . 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
The application form must be returned to our office.  We will contact you regarding your eligibility status. If you have any questions about this form, please contact ______________________ at __________________.  Thank you for your cooperation.

_______________________________

Sponsoring Agency Representative 

